
 

 
 

      Club President 2014/15 

      Kevin Delaney 

   

 

 

Hi All, 

 We had a big weekend as I predicted - our     

Sunday was busy and full of fun at the same time. Our 

Duck Race floated off without too many dramas and we 

sold 115 calendars at the same time. We have started 

the distribution of the calendars so let’s see if we can 

sell the 3,000 of them before too long. 

September is Rotary’s New Generations month and next 

week we highlight the importance of supporting our 

young leaders by hearing from Bundaberg Rotaractor 

Alicia Otto, who has just returned from Interota 2014 in 

Canada. Interota is a worldwide Rotaract meeting that is 

organised and sponsored by Rotaractors every 3 years. 

In 2 weeks time we will have one of the club’s most   

important nights—the visit from our District Governor 

Craig Edmonston. If you were not at our Tuesday   

meeting, an attendance roster was passed around for 

numbers—let Sue know if you are bringing a partner to 

that evening. 

 

Thank You 

Kevin Delaney   
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  Next Week:    

Bundaberg Rotaractors & Interota 

2014 

Some familiar faces 

dropped in to pick up a 

Calendar and enjoy the 

Multicultural Festival 

last weekend—PDG 

Judith Henderson is 

under the hat, and you 

should all know the 

other suspicious     

character... 

If you’re planning on attending the        
Rotary International Convention in Sao 
Paulo in 2015—the dates have changed 
to Sat June 6 - Tues June 9, a day earlier 

start and finish. 
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September is  New Generations  Month  
 

Tues Sept 9 Bundaberg Rotaract update & Interota 2014 

 
Tues Sept 16 DG’s visit. Board Meeting at 5pm – Partners night 
 

 
Tues Sept 23 Guest Speaker: Andrea Bax—Youth Development 
   Officer, Bundaberg Regional Council 
 

 

Tues Sept 30 Launch of ‘Strength in Words’ at Oodies Café, Nth 
   Bundaberg—Partners night 
 

October is Vocational Service Month  

 

Tues Oct 7  Vocational visit: Railway Museum, Botanical      
   Gdns. BBQ at the Museum. $10 pp Family night 
 
Tues Oct 14 Schools Quiz  - The Burnett Club 
 
Tues Oct 21 Committee meetings 
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Sun Sept 7  RLI Stage 1  Gladstone 

Tues Sept 16 DG’s Club visit 

Sat Sept 27  RLI Stage 3   Bundaberg 

Sun Oct 5  RLI Stage 2  Rockhampton 

Sun Oct 19  RLI Stage 3  Gladstone 

Sun Oct 26  District AGM and Foundation workshop—Rocky 
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Chairperson 

Sept 9 Bruce Moller 

Sept 16 Kev Delaney-DGs visit 

Sept 23 Rod Medew 

Sept 30 Away night—Oodies Café 

Oct 7  Dave Batty—Voc Chair 

  

 

International Toast 

Sept 9 Dave Baldry 

Sept 16 Dave Batty 

Sept 23 Maurie West 

Sept 30 Away night 

Oct 7  None 

 

 

Greeter 

Sept 9 Ian Mylrea 

Sept 16  Kev Hickey 

Sept 23 Ray Harbert 

Sept 30 Away night 

Oct 7  None 

 

 

If you cannot do your Club Duties, 

please arrange for someone to  

substitute for you. 
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All Meeting Apologies and notification of extra guests (including 

partners), by Tuesday 11am  to Sue on 0413951375 or email 

sue.gammon@bundaberg.qld.gov.au or suegammon69@gmail.com.   

Please note: If you do not send an apology by the designated time and the 

club is charged for your  meal, you will be billed for that cost. 
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Bundaberg Friendly Society  Private 

Hospital CEO Alan Cooper was our 

Guest Speaker this week. 
 

Alan Cooper has worked in the 

health industry for the past          

thirty-eight years. He has held       

various positions in the Public Sector ranging from   

Registered Nurse through to Director of Nursing, but 

for the past sixteen years has been the CEO of the 

Friendly Society Private Hospital. Alan now holds the 

position as the CEO of the Friendly Society Medical  

Institute, and overseas the operations of the Institutes 

two  Pharmacies in addition to the Hospital. Alan has a 

Bachelor of Business in Health Administration, an MBA 

and is a Fellow of the College of Nursing, a Graduate of 

the Australian Institute of Company Directors and is an 

active member on several Industry Associations and 

Boards.  

 

After a short wrestle with the laptop and his usb, Alan 

talked about the history of the Friendly Soc. Hospital, 

and the plans for expansion over the next 5-7 years. 

The Hospital now owns a large parcel of land across the 

road in Electra Street, and has plans to extend  with 

approval to close the road eventually. The expansion in 

2011 saw the hospital’s 

physical size increase by 

70%, with the FSPH last     

week announcing         

approval to operate their 

new Intensive Care Unit 

and Cardiac                  

Catheterisation  Laboratory  - the only  private or    

public facility of this kind between the Sunshine Coast 

and Townsville. The new unit will be able to schedule 

Angiographies, insertion and revision of Cardiac      

Pacemakers and Defibrillators, Trans Oesophageal 

Echocardiograms and advanced diagnostic  procedures. 

 

Alan also encouraged club members to be aware of 

their private health insurance, and what exclusions and 

restrictions they have included/excluded, and to       

review their insurance regularly to make sure it fits 

their current needs. 
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Congratulations to Cliff for winning 3rd prize in the 
duck race last Sunday. The big first winner was       
Rodney Wheat from the Burnett Club, and second 
went to Mark Silcox. 

 

There are approximately 150 boxes of books at the 
Bundaberg Library waiting to be moved to storage. 
The Bargara Cultural Centre has been booked for a 
summer book sale on Fri Jan 9 -Sun Jan 11, so please 
mark the dates in your calendars so you are free to 
help. 

 

Bhavana has been leading a tour in Africa, and is    
currently in Kenya visiting the Masai Masai               
Conservancy watching the animal migrations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our club has been successful in receiving a District 
Grant for $2000 to continue with Rod’s project to 
assemble toiletry packs for homeless men.  Ian’s   
Service Projects Committee will be organising this 
project in the near future. 
 
 
The club heard from Ross this week that Denise is 
not very well at present and has taken a leave of   
absence for medical treatment. We hope her health 
improves soon, and are thinking of her. 

 

Our club has registered to hold a 
World’s Greatest Meal to Help End Polio 
during the week of October 20-24 
(24/10 is World Polio Day).  

Bhavana has generously volunteered to 
host a Curry Night, with all proceeds to End Polio. 
More info on her return. 
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This publication has been supported by donations 
made to Uniting Care Community from the Rotary 
Club of East Bundaberg and Rotary District 9570 
and their programs.  

Club Fellowship Night—Tues 30 Sept 

The Rotary International Council on Legislation meets again in 2016, 
and PDG Ken Kelly has been elected as our D9570 delegate. 
 

Items for legislation are divided into two types; ŜƴŀŎǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǊŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴǎΦ In simple terms proposed enactments seek to amend 

the RI constitution , By-Laws, and the standard Rotary Club           
Constitution. A proposed resolution may make changes to RI policies 
and procedures. 
 
If any club in the District would like to put forward an item, either an 
enactment or a resolution, please send it to PDG Ken Kelly at your 
earliest convenience. He would like to have any proposed items  
finalised at the District AGM on the 26th. October, so they can be 
forwarded to Rotary International prior to the closing date. 
 
 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE  from Donations in Kind  

Circumstances in the Recipient Countries are changing. Customs in 

these countries are no longer lenient and are now strictly adhering 

to the enacted legislation when considering applications for          

exemption from Duty and GST.  

To work with and to assist the recipient Rotary Clubs, Donations in 

Kind in Northern Region has to be selective when accepting donated 

goods to be sent to these Rotary Clubs.  

Donations in Kind in Northern Region will no longer accept the    

following:  

Definitely no Clothing of any sort , Definitely no Secondary 

School Text Books , Office Furniture, Household Furniture  

Household Whitegoods and Kitchen Utensils  

 

 There is a huge demand for the following:  

School furniture, primary text books, children’s story books, library 

reference and general reading books  

Sporting equipment for schools  

Hospital equipment and supplies  

Wheelchairs and crutches  

All donated goods must be serviceable and in good condition  

 

         {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ aƛƭƭǎτ5фртл {ƘŜƭǘŜǊōƻȄ /ƘŀƛǊΥ 

As a trial for this year I ask Clubs and individuals supporting the 

Shelterbox programme to forward their funds/ donations direct to 

the District Treasurer Richard Roper 0422335135 . 

We believe that these funds can attract a Grant which will double 

their value ie 15 boxes could become 30 boxes without any addition-

al effort from our Clubs. I encourage Clubs to get behind the scheme 

and let’s put a spark into our Shelterbox efforts. Clubs will still be 

acknowledged and     tracking will be available as if you had sent 

your funds direct to Shelterbox. 

District News 

aƻƴƛŎŀ CǊŀǎŜǊτ5фртл /ƭǳō ±ƛǎƛƻƴ /ƘŀƛǊ 
 
Club Vision Facilitator training will be held on 
Sat 9 November from 8:30-3pm, location TBA.  
 
If you are interested in training to become a 
Facilitator for the District Club Visioning       
program, contact PP Monica Fraser—District 
Chair— at Bundy Daybreak Rotary 
(0427551667), by close of business 15th      
September. 
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Join our conversation ...  

Rotary Anthem  

Mighty Union Glorious Band, Rotary is in our hands 

Friendship, service, liberty—all are found in Rotary 

Ours the joy to be the best, Service above self is our test 

Let every person say with zest—long live the days of  

Rotary. 

 

Rotary Invocation 

As Rotarians, may we always be patient and kind 

And be inspired to spread peace, hope and  

perseverance 

By helping mankind in our community,  

and throughout the world. 

 

 

This week was from Leonie, to the Rotary Club of  

Rouen Valleés in District 1640. The club was         

chartered in 1973 and meets Mondays at 6:45pm at 

La Berteliere, Av. Du Mesnil-Gremichon, Rouen.        

Rouen Seine Valley is in the heart of Normandy, just 

one hour from Paris. The Rouen area is  recognised 

as the home of         

Impressionism, with 

the annual tall ships 

regatta in Rouen an                  

international event. 

 

International Toast 

Of the things we think, say or do: 

Rotary program participants and alumni are now eligible to join     

Rotarian Action Groups.  

Nearly 20 Rotarian Action Groups  are helping clubs and 

districts plan and carry out service projects in specific    

areas of expertise. The groups, which are organized by 

the Rotary family for the Rotary family, tackle issues 

such as malaria, population and development, and 

more.   Join one and share your expertise and passion 

with others.  

 BENEFITS OF ROTARIAN ACTION GROUPS  

•By joining a Rotarian Action Group, you can engage in 

meaningful service activities outside your own club,   

district, or country.  

ÅBy partnering with a Rotarian Action Group, your club 

or district gains the support of experts for planning and 

implementing a project.   For more information, go to:  

www.rotary.org/

actiongroups 

 

 

 

 

Rotarian Action Groups welcome Rotary          
program participants and alumni 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/44827454:27577782739:m:1:1535792721:BAD351B4D241B96B9C39303796AB929B:r
http://www.rotary.org/actiongroups
http://www.rotary.org/actiongroups

